
Memorandum 
 

 

 

To:  Atom Local League Players and Families  

From: Centre Wellington Minor Hockey Association 

Date:  December 3rd, 2014 

Re:  Atom Local League Reorganization 

 

 

This letter is to inform all parents of the recent team changes. After several complaints over 

the last few weeks, CWMHA executive including Risk Management investigated some 

concerns regarding inequity within the local league Atom division. Early on in this process 

there were opportunities for the League Convenor to create parity within this division but 

appropriate changes were not made. After much discussion, meetings, and observing 

team games, the CWMHA felt it was necessary to step in and resolve the problem.  The 

executive voted to dissolve Team 25, and distribute the players out to the remaining, six 

Atom division teams. This was an earnest attempt to remediate the problem and bring 

back parity and fair play to our local league Atom program. CWMHA stands by its 

commitment of providing a fun, fair, and safe learning environment for all players. 

  

This was not an easy decision, but it was made in the best interests of all the minor hockey 

players in this age division. Please support the players as they make the transition to their 

new teams. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

CWMHA Executive 


